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Annual Meeting 
 
Our Annual Meeting was held 
September 19th at VEsprit (thank 
you Cindy Wagner!).  We had 
approximately 13 homeowners 
represented at the meeting, 
along with the Board.  This was 
our first in-person meeting since 
Covid, so it was nice to see all of 
you in attendance…thanks for 
coming!  The Board had 4 
openings due to a couple 
resignations this year, and as you 
know we only had 3 names on the 
ballot.  Thank you to Dave Estes 
and Lynn Walton for re-upping 
and staying on the board for 
another term!  Welcome to 
Jennifer Vaughan, and we also 
had a write-in nomination at the 
meeting, Matt Lenhart…the Board 
welcomes you and we look 
forward to working with you 
both! 

 
Upcoming Events 
 
One of the most anticipated 
events we hold is Dumpster Days.  
The day the dumpster will be 

delivered is a change from the 
past, so please make note…it will 
be delivered on THURSDAY, 
October 20th - FRIDAY, October 
21st.  Just a reminder also to 
please be respectful of your 
neighbors and “walk” your larger 
items to the back of the 
dumpster so there is plenty of 
room for all those that would like 
to participate, to be able to do 
so!  Please do NOT leave any 
items outside of the bin.  We 
know everyone looks forward to 
this event…thank you for your 
cooperation in making it a 
success! 

 
Holiday Party 
 
We are looking forward to being 
able to hold an in-person event 
this year (or early next year!). 
 
Hold tight for more information 
in the coming months! 
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The Board would like to send a 
big shout out of thanks to Norm & 
Karen Carter who fixed the 
Andover Glen monument at the 
entrance on Dillon.  We thank 
you and appreciate your 
kindness! 
 
Thank you to everyone that came 
out for our annual summer picnic 
(1st since Covid). 
 
It was great to see so many new 
faces and of course all the “old 
faces” as well…no pun intended! 
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A special thank you to Duane 
Bredel for grilling up some 
delicious hamburgers & hotdogs, 
and of course everyone that 
contributed so many wonderful 
dishes to share!  It was wonderful 
to see so many kids playing and 
everyone having so much fun!   
 
For those of you that play 
tennis/pickle ball…you might 
have noticed we (thank you Dave 
Estes!) tore down the old shed 
that was in the courts, in 
preparation for the courts to be 
resurfaced.  It was thought this 
was going to be done this fall, 
however as it turns out, the 
company we originally hired to 
do the work, isn’t working out.  
So… since most companies are 
already booked through the end 
of the season, it will most likely 
be spring before the resurfacing 
gets done.  Thanks for your 
patience! 
 
As there seems to be an increase 
in “mail thefts” in the area,  
more and more homeowners have 
replaced mailboxes with locking 
mailboxes.  If you are thinking 
about getting a locking mailbox, 
feel free to ask a neighbor that 
has one…there are many out 
there!  Also, remember to always 
lock car doors and don’t leave 
anything of value in the car.  
Please report all crimes to APD.  
The non-emergency line is 303-
627-3100, and of course if you 
see a crime in progress, call 911. 
Also feel free to contact our Par 
Officer, Stacey Sparks - 
ssparks@auroragov.org  303-627-
3175. 
 
The Board will be talking with 
the Neighborhood Watch rep 
from Woodgate and planning a 
joint neighborhood get together 
at the park…stay tuned for more 
information on that! 

 
 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Andrea Levine & Joely Neptune- Co 
– Presidents 
 
Lynn Walton - Vice President & 
Grounds 
 
Kathy Johnson – Treasurer 
 
Anne Stellmon – Secretary 
 
Dave Estes - Architectural 
Committee  
 
Kelly Helling - Welcoming Committee 
+ Newsletter 
 
Joely Neptune - Neighborhood 
Watch 
 
Duane Bredel - Website & 
Communications  

 


